

Balsa Obituary

Clinton Model Aviators AMA Chapter #1206 February 2020

2020 Officers

President: Mike Winkelman
Vice Pres.: Toby Silhavy
Treasurer: Dan Cisco
Secretary: Don Crim
Editor: Don Crim

Safety Coordinator: Toby Silhavy clintommodelavaitors@aol.com Clinton Model Aviators on Face

Book

Minutes from the February meeting.

- 1. 10 members present.
- 2. Mike will be putting together the mowing list for the summer. If you can help with the mowing, let mike know and he will add you to the list. We would like to get enough volunteers this year so that everyone only has to mow 2 times.
- 3. It is time for 2020 dues to be paid. Please bring your dues to the March meeting or send them to Dan (address below). Please note that dues paid after the March meeting will result in a \$10 late fee.
- 4. Mike discussed the Club Flyer. Mike had flyers at the meeting to pass out. If you need some to spread around let Mike know.
- 5. Our Fathers Day Fly-in will be Saturday June 20. Herb is working on the flyer.
- 6. I am sorry to report that for the first time in many years, the Freeze fly was canceled due to warm and wet weather. Climate change???
- 7. Toby reported that the IMAC contest will be August 22 and 23. The contest will be at Toby's field
- 8. The members discussed having a Fly In and inviting other area clubs. It was decided that we would do this on May 23. We will have a free small lunch (hot dogs, chips and drink). Don looked up clubs in a 100 mile radius and there are 70 clubs. It was decided to drop back to 50 miles and add clubs outside 50 miles if we think they might come to fly. Don will also not send to clubs if they do not list general sport flying such as glider clubs.
- 9. Indoor flying was discussed and the general opinion was the Lynchburg school was the best venue
- 10. The club decided to have the Saturday after the meeting a club fly/training day. This is to encourage members to come out and have fun. Training days have been suspended due to winter...
- 11. Mike reported the first aid kit will be updated.
- 12. Don has received the club charter info and Dan issued a check for the 2020 charter.
- 13. We will have a work day on May 9. Mike said we will start about 11:00.
- 14. Dan is working on a new wind speed meter for the field. Thanks Dan.
- 15. It was suggested that we should post photos of our winter projects on our Face Book page.
- 16. Next meeting is March 5 at the Firehouse in Bowersville at 7:00. We will be in the new meeting room in the building next to the old meeting room.
- 17. We all need to go to the AMA web site and file our comments to the FAA>

Dues may be sent to Dan Cisco at 112 Hunt Drive Sabina OH 45169